
LETTER FROM MAYOR CHRIS RILEY 

06/17/2022 
  

  CITY COUNCIL MEETING MOVED TO JUNE 18TH 
  

This week I was informed that three council members had work and 
vacation conflicts and could not attend the June 21st regularly scheduled 
city council meeting.  Rather than cancel the meeting outright, we moved 
the June 21st meeting to June 18th at 5:30 pm (after the all day city council 
retreat), so a quorum could be present. 
  
         By this action, we are able to approve four agenda items which were 
already discussed and agreed to be approved. Additionally, there is a time 
sensitive issue for council to consider an ordinance accepting an $8,500 
grant from the U.S. Department of Justice for bullet proof vests for our Leon 
Valley police officers.  The necessary second reading will be at the July 
12th meeting, which is before the deadline to accept the grant. 
  

Several items planned for the June 21 agenda will be moved to the 
July 12th meeting, including the appointment of members to 8 city 
committees. 
  

    WANTED: 4TH OF JULY PARADE PARTICIPANTS 
  

There are still openings for any organization, band, non-profit group 
or creative entity to participate in the 4th of July parade!  The parade will 
take place on Monday, July 4th, beginning at 7 pm, leaving from the 
Department of Public Safety on Huebner road.  For more information, 
please call (210) 812-3328, Crystal Miranda, Community Relations 
Director. There is no charge for an entry. 
  

JUST A REMINDER….. 
  

*AQUATIC FITNESS CLASSES HAVE BEEN SCHEDULED. 

Where:  Forest Oaks Pool – 6620 Evers Road 

When:  Sunday – Wednesdays 



Time:    9:15- 10:15 AM 

Cost:     $5 per class 

Led by Thomas Shipman 
  

**CALLING ALL VOLUNTEERS – Please consider giving back 1-2 
hours per month of your time, talent and expertise to a city 
committee. Please call City Secretary Passailaigue at (210) 812-
3316 to ask her to send you an updated volunteer form.  Deadline is 
as soon as possible.  THANK YOU! 
  

CORRECTION:  In the June/July Lions Roar, on page 2, the date Dr. 
Caldera presented the Fiscal Year 2022 budget to council and 
citizens,  should have read August, 2021, not August 2022. 
  

   We are experiencing consistent 100 degree temperatures earlier than 
usual. Please conserve energy by setting your thermostats at 78 degrees 
or higher to help avoid any rolling blackouts this summer. This is 
recommended by CPS. Also, please take care of yourselves, including 
pets, to avoid experiencing heat exhaustion.  See the tips in todays 
ENEWS. 
  

   Have a great weekend and please stay safe. Please contact me or any of 
your council members if you have a question or concern. We are here to 
serve you. 
  

Sincerely, Chris 

(210) 618-2092 

 mayorriley@leonvalleytexas.gov 
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